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Subject: RE: Class A License Renewal Applications
From: Diane Jackson <Diane.Jackson@fcc.gov>
Date: 11/14/2007 1:09 PM

To: Jim Forsyth <Jim.Forsyth@wallawalla.edu>

Dear Mr.... Forsyth,

| tried contacting you last Thursday or Friday unsuccessfully. | then in turn attempted to reach Dan Tushman and
was told he was in a meeting. Today is my first day back to work.

You failed to publicize the location of forms 398, (children's programming), and the age range of the children. On
the renewal form it's question 9 & 10 and on the new form 398 it's question 3 & 15.

Until these discrepancies have been completed, the renewal of licenses for your Class A Stations, K22BI, K28FT
and K36EW will not be granted.

Diane Jackson
Industry Analyst
Video Division
Media Bureau
202/418-1600

From: Jim Forsyth [mailto:Jim.Forsyth@wallawalla.edu]
Sent: Friday, November 09, 2007 3:45 PM

To: Diane Jackson

Subject: Class A License Renewal Applications

Dear Ms. Jackson,

To date, we have not heard back regarding our renewal applications for our three Class A TV stations, K28FT
(facility ID# 5914), K35EW (FID# 5906), and K22BI (FID#5909). There had been earlier questions regarding
children's programming reports, but I believe these have all been resolved. If there are still questions, we
would very much appreciate knowing if there are remaining actions to take on our part.

We anticipate upcoming applications for conversion to digital, and it will be very helpful if we do not have
outstanding applications that have not yet been granted. 5

Thank you for giving us an update on the processing.

Jim Forsyth
Secretary, Blue Mountain Broadcasting Association

1/29/2013 11:04 AM



